This document is made available through the declassification efforts and research of John Greenewald, Jr., creator of:

The Black Vault



The Black Vault is the largest online Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) document clearinghouse in the world. The research efforts here are responsible for the declassification of hundreds of thousands of pages released by the U.S. Government & Military.

Discover the Truth at: http://www.theblackvault.com



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

December 12, 2016

OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION AND RESOURCES MANAGEMENT

John Greenewald

Dear Mr. Greenewald:

I am responding to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request (EPA-HQ-2017-000608 for "a copy of records, electronic or otherwise, of the Mandatory Declassification Review (MDR) case log for your agency, for calendar years 2013, 2014, and 2015." Attached please find a copy of the MDR case log for 2013. There were no declassification reviews for calendar years 2014 and 2015.

This letter concludes our response to your request. You may appeal this response by email at hq.foia@epa.gov, or by mail to the National Freedom of Information Office, U.S. EPA, 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. (2822T), Washington, DC 20460. Only items mailed through the United States Postal Service may be delivered to 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue. If you are submitting your appeal by hand deliver courier service, or overnight delivery, you must address your correspondence to 1301 Constitution Ave, N.W., Room 6416J, Washington, DC 20001. Your appeal must be in writing, and it must be received no later than 90 calendar days from the date of this letter. The Agency will not consider appeals *received* after the 90-calendar-day limit. Appeals received after 5:00 pm EST will be considered received the next business day. The appeal letter should include the FOIA tracking number listed above. For quickest possible handling, the subject line of your email, the appeal letter, and its envelop, if applicable, should be marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal." Additionally, you may seek dispute resolution services from EPA's FOIA Public Liaison at hq.foia@epa.gov or (202) 566-1667, or from the Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, Room 2510, 8610 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001; email, ogis@nara.gov; telephone, (301) 837-1996 or (877) 684-6448; or fax, (301) 837-0348

Sincerely

Justine Chopp

Program Analyst, Security Management Division

REQUES

T TYPE REQUESTOR NAME

ADDRESS LINE 1

ADDRESS LINE 2

ADDRESS LINE 3

MDR

Lucja Cannon

George HW Bush Presidential Library

1000 George Bush Drive West

ADDRESS LINE 4 CITY

STATE ZIP

77845

REQUEST DATE

 \approx

College Station TX

8-Oct-13

REQUEST SUMMARY

RESPONSE DATE

MDR for letter to the President, dated 24 Apr 1989, regarding a response concerning global warming and the Declaration of The Hague. MDR submitted to both EPA and Department of State.

11-Dec-13

RESPONSE SUMMARY

After reviewing information, EPA feels the letter is unclassified and request should be resubmitted as a FOIA; however, Department of State is also copied and EPA will abide by DOS decision on classification.